
 

TO:  Cannon Falls City Council 

FROM: Neil Jensen, City Administrator 

SUBJECT: Variance for Carstensen & Son Trucking Inc. at 700 Cannon Industrial Blvd. 

DATE: March 16, 2021 

 

 

Variance for Carstensen & Son Trucking Inc. at 700 Cannon Industrial Blvd.  A public 

hearing was held on Monday, March 8, 2021 to consider a request by Carstensen and Son 

Trucking Inc. for a Variance.  Planning Commission approved the Variance for Carstensen and 

Son Trucking Inc. unanimously on March 8, 2021.  The Variance would allow Carstensen and 

Son Trucking Inc. to install a 25 ft. high sign that would provide ample visibility at 700 Cannon 

Industrial Blvd. (PID 52.110.0030).  This lot is zoned I-2 General Industrial District. 

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

 

1. GIS overhead depiction of lot and neighboring lots 

2. Albrecht Sign Company sign proposal for Carstensen & Son Trucking Inc. 

3. Copy of Development Application from Carstensen & Son Trucking Inc. 

4. Copy of § 152.354 (D) (a) sign code for I-2 District, Freestanding Signs 

 

The freestanding sign is being installed in an area well below grade along Cannon Industrial 

Blvd.  Code currently states a maximum height of 10 ft. for a freestanding sign in the I-2 General 

Industrial District.  The proposed 15 ft. variance would allow proper visibility that a 10 ft. 

maximum height sign will not.  The 25 ft. high sign would provide ample visibility with both the 

low grade and truck parking at the business. 

  



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2543 

 

VARIANCE FOR CARSTENSEN & SON TRUCKING INC. AT  

700 CANNON INDUSTRIAL BLVD. 

 

 

 WHEREAS, Carstensen and Son Trucking Inc. has made application for a Variance to 

allow them to install a 25 ft. high sign at 700 Cannon Industrial Blvd. (PID 52.110.0030), as 

regulated by the Zoning Ordinance; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission conducted a hearing on March 8, 2021 to accept 

testimony relating to the application; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds the granting of the Variance is reasonable 

and in conformance with the City of Cannon Falls Comprehensive Plan. 

 

 WHEREAS, The Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City Council that the application for Variance be approved. 

 

NOW THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS, 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based on the findings of the Planning Commission 

which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the Variance be approved subject to 

compliance with all applicable requirements of the City of Cannon Falls Zoning Code Chapter 

152 and the State of Minnesota Building Code requirements. 

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 16th day of March, 2021. 

 

 

       CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

 

       __________________________________ 

       John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

 

 

ATTEST:__________________________________ 

                    Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 


























